
1 

 

        LLLIIIBBBRRREEETTTTTTOOO      ♫♫♫             
     Symphony Village’s Newsletter   
 

      January 2012                                                                                                Vol.VII – No. 1    

MISSION STATEMENT: To enhance the quality of life and promote a harmonious community 

through the timely publication of accurate information about residents, events, and activities in and 

around Symphony Village.  

     WELCOME 

   

  Joan Cassidy and Nancy Pashby      Timothy Ewart and Rev. Maryla Meagher 

   414 Harmony Way         822 Harmony Way     

   James and Marcia Halinka       Larry and Linda Lorditch     

   722 Harmony Way         302 Orchestra Place 

                          Michael and Mary Piasecki 

                    114 Harmony Way 
  

  

HOME OWNERS’ASSOCIATION 

      Congratulations to Alan Ettman, a reelected member of the HOA Board of Directors,  

          and to Doris Pullman, a newly appointed member of the HOA Board of Directors. 

Chris Block resigned his position both with Caruso Homes and as Secretary of the Symphony 

Village Board of Directors.  Pursuant to the Symphony Village By-Laws Article 4.2 and the 

Declaration Article 3.4, any resignation in any office may be filled by appointment by the Board.  

The officer appointed to such vacancy shall serve the remainder of the term of the officer he 

replaces.  The Board appointed Doris Pullman to serve the remainder of Chris Block's term, which 

expires on December 1, 2013.  In the 2011 HOA Board of Directors election, Mrs. Pullman 

received the highest vote count among the candidates who were not elected.   

A special “thank you” to all who took the time to vote.  Your votes do count. 

2012 HOA Board Meetings* 
     January 27 at 10 a.m.  

     April 27 at 10 a.m.  

     July 27 at 10 a.m.  

     October 26 at 10 a.m. 

     No December has been scheduled. 

       *All meetings will be held in the Clubhouse. 
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   COMMITTEE REPORTS 

LIFESTYLE UPDATE 
January 

 Movie Night:  7 p.m. Friday, January 20 - The movie showing will be ―Letters to Juliet.‖                           

  Mexican Fiesta Happy Hour:  6 p.m. Saturday, January 21   

            Catered event; $15 per person; DJ will provide music for      

 dancing.  Sign up in the Activities Book. 

 Ladies’ Happy Hour:  5:30 p.m. Thursday, January 26   

     Bring $5 to pay for your dinner and a beverage. 

 Game Night:  7 p.m. Friday, January 27 - Bring your favorite game. 

February 

 Lunch Bunch:  Meet at the Clubhouse at 12:30 p.m., Wednesday, February 1, to carpool to   

 the Tidewater Inn in Easton.  Sign up in the Activities Book. 

 Lifestyle Committee Meeting:  7:15 p.m. Wednesday, February 1  

  All homeowners are welcome. 

 Happy Hour:  6 p.m. Friday, February 3 - Bring your favorite appetizer or dessert. 

 Super Bowl Party:  5 p.m. Sunday, February 5 - (Details to be announced.) 

 Movie Night:  7 p.m. Friday, February 17 - (Movie to be announced.) 

 Valentine’s Day Happy Hour:  6 p.m. Saturday, February 18 - (Details to be announced.) 

 Ladies’ Happy Hour:  5:30 p.m. Thursday, February 23 

       Game Night:  7 p.m. Friday, February 24 - Bring your favorite game. 

 

New York City Museum Trip:  Friday, June 8. 
Twenty seats are still available on a first-come, first-served basis. 

Call Martha (410-974-0056) for details and/or reservations. 

 

OUTREACH UPDATE  

Outreach Committee Officers  (2011-2012) 

    President:     Carlene Cooke 

   Vice President:    Bea Trotta 

    Secretary:     Teri Nudo 

    Treasurer:     Roberta Ahmed 

    Development Chair:    Linda Blume 

    Small Events Chair:      Nancie Cameron 

    Historian:     Shirley Clark 

   Neighbor to Neighbor Chair:   Eleanor Strietman 

     Caregivers Chair:    Beth Dewhirst 

    Board Members:    Joyce Edmonston and Loretta Quigley   

 

3rd Annual Card and Game Party 

Sign-ups for the Card and Game Party sponsored by the Outreach Committee are going 

very well.  Don’t forget—it’s time to get your checks in.  The party will be held 

Thursday, January 19, beginning at 9:30 a.m. The price is a $30 donation per person, 

of which 80% is tax deductible, and which includes morning coffee and tea, lunch, 

50/50 raffle, and door prizes.  Please make all checks payable to SV Outreach Program, Inc., or 

SVOPI.  It is going to be such a fun time! 
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Donation to Queen Anne’s Emergency Center  

Symphony Village Outreach Program 

presented $2,000 in proceeds raised at its 

2nd Annual Artisans' Fair held September 

24, 2011.  Pictured from left are: Mary 

Alice Vanhoy, MSN, RN, manager of the 

Center; Deborah Dempsey, RN;  Jim 

Walls, security officer; Roberta Ahmed, 

treasurer of SVOPI; Carlene Cooke, 

SVOPI chairman; BJ McClaeb; and 

Nancie Cameron, special events 

coordinator.  Kudos to everyone who 

worked on the fair, especially the vendors 

who participated and the community who 

attended and shopped. 

 

Neighbor to Neighbor 

I hope it’s not too late to make a few New Year’s predictions.  First of all, I predict that there will 

be a lot of happiness and joy in Symphony Village in 2012.  I hope each of us receives an overly 

abundant share.  My second prediction is that there will be trials and sadness in SV, as well. 

Troubles and sorrows will come.  My hope is that they will be few and of little consequence. 

Fortunately, we Villagers have a constant whether we’re experiencing happiness or 

troubles…Neighbor to Neighbor.  The Street Captains (and all the folks who volunteer to help 

them) will be ready to offer congratulations in happy times and to give help and support when 

problems arise.  All you need to do is call your Street Captain.  Share life’s little (and big!) joys; we 

always like to hear good news.  If you or a neighbor needs a hand, don’t hesitate to ask for 

assistance; we really do want to help. – Eleanor Strietman  

 

PUBLICATIONS & COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE 

FACEBOOK for DUMMIES—the book.  Want to know what's happening around the Village 

and town?  Interested in getting into Facebook?  Symphony Village Facebook?  Residents of 

Centreville Facebook?  A copy of Facebook for Dummies has been placed in the softcover book 

shelves above the VCR/music equipment in the SV gym. 

Advertisers 

Please support our advertisers.  At the end of the newsletter you will find their ads.  

The advertisements more than offset the cost of printing the Libretto and other printer expenses. 

Website Help 

Many residents have trouble opening the Website, getting on the Prayer Chain, opening the Daily 

Bulletin, etc.  Please sign up in the Activities Book if you would like someone to come to your 

house to help you do just that.   

All Are Welcome 

Everyone is welcome to attend the P & C meeting on Monday, February 6, at 2 p.m. in the Grand 

Ballroom. 



4 

 

CLUBS and CLASSES 

BIKE CLUB - 5th Annual “I Rode My Bike Every Day This Year” Ride      

On the 1
st
 day of January, 18 

riders showed up for the annual 

―I Rode My Bike Every Day 

This Year‖ ride. Following a 

relaxing and fun ride, the bikers 

were treated to refreshments at 

the Clubhouse.  Nancie 

Cameron’s treats, as usual, were 

delicious; and all calories lost 

while riding were quickly 

gained back.   

If you are interested in riding 

with this group, call Lloyd to be 

put on the email list (410-758-

2443). – Lloyd McAtee, Bike 

Chairman. 

 

BIRD CLUB  

The Bird Club will attend ―Woodpeckers‖ at Pickering Creek Audubon Center on 

Sunday, January 22.  The program runs 1 – 3 p.m., and we will carpool from the 

Clubhouse parking lot promptly at 12:15 p.m.  Please sign up in the Activities Book by 

Wednesday, January 18, so I can let Pickering Creek know the number to expect.  

                                                                                                                 – Linda Blume 

 

GAZEBO and VEGETABLE GARDEN CLUBS  
     Behold!  I bring you tidings of great joy!  For unto us has come a Chief Gardener, who is    

Steve Guy!  Hallelujah!  Jack has agreed to stay on as Chief Gardener Emeritus.  He will continue 

to write the monthly reports and be available when Steve is not around.  However, we still need six 

more volunteers to care for six remaining beds in the Gazebo Garden.  Please contact Steve Guy or 

Jack Hennessey (410-758-4872) if you are available.  

The Gazebo Christmas decorations have been enjoyed by many residents.  

They will be removed on January 1.  Duke and Shirley Clark have agreed to 

store the decorations again this year.   

Approval has been given to erect a fifth Purple Martin house behind Hollie 

and Paul Epp’s house at 610 Harmony.  The foundation has been poured, but we will wait until 

spring to mount the house.   

Speaking of waiting, our daffodils can’t wait either.  Hundreds of daffodils are sprouting in the 

garden, seduced by the unusually warm weather.  But the recent chill will convince them to wait 

until spring.  February will be a quiet month for the garden, but we will still be recruiting new 

members. 
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Plans have been completed for the Veggie Garden behind the construction office.  We hope to till it 

before the ground is frozen and again in spring in time for planting on St. Patrick’s Day.  Can’t 

wait! – Jack Hennessey 

 

READING FOR FUN BOOK CLUB    

The Book Club members elected not to have a meeting in December due to 

the busy holidays. However, we have still been busy.  A list has been 

compiled of all the books we read in 2011. This list will be posted on the 

library shelves.  We are also compiling a list of all the books we have read 

since our inception, along with the ratings of all these books by the members.  We have also culled 

many of the older books and, as recommended by the Board Members, have placed the culled books 

in the Craft Room for residents to take free of charge. About half these books have been taken. The 

rest have been donated to the Wye Church Book Fair. (The county library did not want them.)  One 

shelf in the library has been reserved for books read by the Book Club over the last few years.  Each 

of these books has been labeled with the rating by the Book Club.  We request that these books be 

returned to the library after you read them. Other library books need not be returned, since they are 

all donated; and we have many more books waiting to replace books taken by residents. 

Due to the limited space available, we are not able to use the standard method of shelving books. 

We try to group them by genre.  Since we have so many John Grisham books, we have placed them 

in a box and stored them in the bottom of the nearest coat closet.  In general, the library contains 

mostly novels; but a few biographies, such as Colin Powell, have been grouped together. We have 

many coffee-table books, which are rotated periodically.  Paperbacks are shelved in the gym area.  

If you wish to donate books to the library, please give them to Nancy at the Clubhouse; and we will 

work them into the system as space is available. –Jack Hennessey 

 

SINGLES 
Holiday Brunch 

SV Singles held a holiday 

brunch on December 18.  Those 

who attended feasted on 

sumptuous entrees, vegetables, 

salads, and desserts.  There was 

also an optional $5 gift 

exchange.  A good time was had 

by all, and lots of leftovers went 

to various homes for ―seconds.‖   

            Standing (left to right):    

Lois Winegardner, Madeline 

Manning, Ellen Norman, Doris 

Pullman 
             Sitting (left to right):  

Pauline Dulin, Bobbie King, 

Charlie Scheck, JoAnn 

Milczakowski, Dorthea Turek, Donna Donaldson 
 

 



6 

 

 

Two Singles Events for 2012 

Sunday, February 12, at 1 p.m. – Bring a dish to share for a brunch at the Clubhouse. 

Sunday, March 25 – Toby's Dinner Theatre for a brunch and a performance of The King & I.  

The cost is $48 per person for a group of less than 20.  If more sign 

up, there is a group rate of $41.40.  We will carpool.  Payment is 

due 10 days in advance.  

Sign-up sheets will be in the Activities Book for both. 

 

VOLUNTEERS IN ACTION 

Thank You Tom and Mary 
Tom and Mary Scull deserve a great big THANK YOU from the residents of SV 

for all of their hard work recycling for the Clubhouse.  Every Tuesday you can 

see them picking up the recycling for the Wednesday pickup.   

(One wonders what the recycling collectors think when, week after week, they see 

multiple recycling bins full of cans and wine bottles in front of Mary and Tom’s home.) 

 

Thank You to our Bartenders 
A big THANK YOU to Alan Ettman and Barry Silverman for all they do 

and have done over the years to keep the Clubhouse bar stocked and in order 

as well as tend bar frequently.  It is very time consuming, and they do a great 

job!   

 

Also, THANKS to Skip Kornmeyer, our resident bartender extraordinaire.   

Not all bartenders are men, however; and we would be remiss if we did not THANK Nancie 

Cameron and Lauren Rose.  At Ladies’ Happy Hours, Nancie and Lauren tend bar as well as 

prepare and serve a delicious ―specialty drink of the night.‖   

 

 

       

        TRIVIA                             By Karin Anne Larsen 

1.  What year did the first New Year’s Eve ball drop take place in New York’s Times Square? 

2.  What does ―Auld Lang Syne‖ mean? 

3.  Where and about how many years ago was the first New Year Holiday observed? 

4.  What document did President Abraham Lincoln issue on New Year’s Day 1863, which abolished   

 slavery in the U.S.? 
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NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS  

Music in the Air 

Jane Rundall of Opera Court had her sister and brother-in-law visiting during the 

holidays.  The brother-in-law is a runner who enjoys running through the neighborhood.  

His creative juices were also running when he composed this little jingle.  It’s an 

interesting way to remember the names of the streets in Symphony Village:  

               "The Symphony Orchestra played the Sonata, the Concerto,  

and the Overture of the Opera in glorious Harmony  

as the cries of Bravo from the audience resulted 

in a beautiful Encore." 

 

Jeff Davis Post 18 Dinners  

Many SV residents have been attending Friday night dinners at American Legion 

Jeff Davis Post 18 in Centreville for years.  New residents may not know about the 

wonderful affordable food just down the road.  Entrées for the upcoming month:    

 Friday, January 27: Pork Loin with Sauerkraut 

       Friday, February 3: Pit Beef  

       Friday, February 10: Oysters 

       Friday, February 24: Meatloaf  

The cost of the dinner varies with the entrée, but all are affordable, and the price is posted on the 

sign outside the hall.  Dinner begins at 6 p.m., and the public is welcome. 

There is also a Corn Hole Tournament on Saturday, February 11. 

 Maintaining a People-Friendly / Pet-Friendly Community 

As a People-Friendly / Pet-Friendly community, we strive to maintain an 

environment that enables us to harmoniously co-exist with each other and with 

our winged and 4-legged residents.   

In addition to our common-sense rules (e.g., no-noise, no-junk, etc.) to facilitate 

peaceful existence with our human neighbors, we also have a SV Pet Policy. 

It’s a simple formula, designed for us to show mutual respect for one another.  In summary, our Pet 

Policy and the Queen Anne County Animal Control Article III, 9-21(a) regulations include, but are 

not limited to, the following nuisance offenses: 

 owners with unleashed animals, 

 owners who allow their animals to defecate or urinate on another homeowner’s private 

property, 

 owners who allow their animals to defecate on Symphony Village common property without 

immediately cleaning it up and disposing of it at their own home,  

 owners who allow their animals to excessively bark, howl, or make other harsh noises. 

Due to increasing complaints regarding offenses throughout the community, this policy will be 

strictly enforced, effective immediately.  The above rules apply to all SV residents and visitors, 

with residents being responsible for ensuring compliance by their visitors and equipping them 

with the necessary supplies for waste disposal.   

http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/references/bulldocs/Pet%20Policy.html
http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/references/bulldocs/Pet%20Policy.html
http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/references/bulldocs/Pet%20Policy.html
http://queenannesanimalservices.com/wp-content/uploads/2010/12/animal-control-code.pdf
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In case of violations, if kind and gentle reprimands fail, please submit a detailed report of the 

offense, with as much descriptive information as possible, to: 

     Dennis Sesplankis, General Manager 

     Symphony Village Office 

     100 Symphony Way 

      Centreville, MD 21617 

     Phone: 410-758-8500 / 410-758-8509 (Fax) 

     dsesplankis@legumnorman.com 

Please be reminded of our goal to facilitate a people-friendly and pet-friendly community; and be 

kind, welcoming, and respectful to our neighbors, love our pets, and respect each other’s property 

and SV common property.  

 

Renew QAC Dog Licenses and Dog/Cat Micro-chipping Service  
In QAC, dog licenses are valid January 1 – December 31, so if you haven’t gotten 

or renewed your dog’s license, now is the time.  All dogs over four months of age 

must be licensed in Queen Anne’s County.  Proof of a valid rabies vaccination is 

required.  You’ll also need a spay/neuter certificate if applicable.  Fines for unlicensed dogs range 

from $100 to $500, depending on whether or not the dog is up to date on its rabies vaccine. 

You may go to Queen Anne’s County Animal Services (201 Clay Drive, Queenstown) with the 

required paperwork and obtain/renew a license there.  You may also pick up a form or go to QAC 

Animal Services and print the form.  Mail the completed form with payment, proof of vaccination, 

and spay/neuter certificate back to Animal Services.  You may also license your dog on-line at QAC 

Animal Services. 

Fees:  $15 not spayed/neutered Senior owners (65+):  $11 not spayed/neutered 

           $ 5 spayed/neutered                                                      $ 3 spayed/neutered 

Animal Services is also offering a micro-chipping service for both dogs and cats.  The cost is $30, 

which includes a lifetime registration.  Call ahead for an appointment – 410-758-2393.      

Thank You to Symphony Village Residents   
The Queen Anne’s County Historical Society wishes to thank the neighbors in 

Symphony Village who donated so generously to our Centreville Christmas 

parade car ―Tots Toy Box.‖ You can be assured that the children who received 

these toys from Toys for Tots were very happy that Santa had remembered them. 

Thank you again. – Ellen Norman and Doris Pullman 

 

Gunston’s Celebration of the Arts 
The Gunston School in Centreville will host a Celebration of the Arts on Saturday, January 21, 10 

a.m. – 2 p.m.  There will be antiques appraisals, artistic workshops, faculty and student art exhibits, 

children’s crafts, and refreshments.  Talk to the artists themselves as you peruse their art on display.  

Residents of Symphony Village are cordially invited to attend. 

Experts will be on hand to offer interesting facts and opinions of value for general 

antiques, furniture, jewelry, silver, artwork, and more.  The appraisal fee depends on 

the number of appraisals requested, ranging from one appraisal for $25 to five 

appraisals for $100.  

mailto:dsesplankis@legumnorman.com
http://www.queenannesanimalservices.com/
http://www.queenannesanimalservices.com/
http://www.queenannesanimalservices.com/
http://www.queenannesanimalservices.com/
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There will be five dynamic workshops on topics from mastering the art of antiquing to furniture 

restoration and more. For more information, visit Gunston School or call 410-758-0620.  

Committee of 1812 Fundraiser: The History of Rum 
The Queen Anne’s County War of 1812 Committee announces four fundraisers to be held in 2012 

featuring food and beverages of the 1812 period.  Each event will include wine tasting accompanied 

by food of the times.  The committee is raising money to purchase commemorative signs to mark 

War of 1812 historic sites within the county.  Signage will include the 1812 War Monument that 

will mark the site at Slippery Hill in Grasonville where a small band of QAC men stood and faced 

down more than 300 British soldiers. 

The January fundraiser will feature the History of Rum, specifically Mount Gay 

Rum which was one of several rums imbibed here in 1812.  The fundraiser will take 

place on two nights:  Friday, January 20, 4 – 7 p.m. at Centreville Liquors and 

Friday, January 27, 4 – 7 p.m. at The Winery in Chester.  There is no set fee, but 

donations are requested either in cash or by check made out to ―Early Wars of 

Queen Anne’s County.‖ 

The liquor laws of QAC do not allow the tasting of hard liquor in QAC stores.  However, the 

vendors of the various liquors will be assisting in the sponsorship and will be featured exclusively 

during the wine tastings. 

 

RESTAURANT REVIEW 

        THE RED ZONE PIZZERIA     by Karin Anne Larsen                                                                    

When you enter Red Zone, you can feel the energy and delicious aromas when you either sit down 

and eat or order take-out.  Since we have eaten here, the food is always freshly prepared and 

delicious.  The owner, Hasan Uzun, busy cooking and running his establishment, says he hails from 

a small Turkish town called Giresun.  Did you know that he wears three hats—owner, chef, and 

delivery person?  Mr. Uzun says he is proud that his business is a certified green establishment and 

that twice it has been voted ―Best Carry-out‖ by Queen Anne’s County residents.  

Choices abound with Gourmet Pizza, Stromboli, Steaks, Burgers, Hot Sandwiches, and Hot and 

Cold Subs and Wraps.  Did you know that Red Zone also features the new Rustic choices such as 

Chicken Balsamico Rustico and Cheese Steak Rustic?  They come with waffle fries that are 

delicious.   I love their Fresh Wings (Naked), but you can get them breaded, boneless, spicy, and as 

chicken fingers.  Also yummy and fresh are their hot subs, especially the Eggplant Parmesan and 

Meatball Parmesan. 

Don’t forget to try their Complete Dinners, which are fresh and delicious.  I recommend trying their 

Flounder Dinner or Crab Cake Dinner.  However, it’s really hard to choose because the 4-Piece 

Fried Chicken Dinner is also delicious!   Although everyone has favorite pizza choices, Red Zone 

offers fresh and gourmet pizzas that may compete with your established favorites.  One to try is 

their White Supreme Pizza with Ricotta and Mozzarella Cheese, Tomatoes, Broccoli, and Fresh 

Garlic or their Vegetarian Pizza with Mushrooms, Tomatoes, Onions, Green Peppers, and Black 

Olives.   

http://www.gunston.org/
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So for those of you who have just moved to SV, or if you haven’t given the ―Old World Quality‖ of   

Red Zone Pizzeria a try, do call or stop by.  Red Zone’s flavors may be far away and old world, but 

the food is cooked right around the corner from SV, and their prices are reasonable!       

The Red Zone Pizzeria is located at 422 S. Commerce Street, Centreville, MD.  21617.   

(Telephone number: 410-758-4646)  

 

RECIPE      

          Crispy Oven-Baked Chicken     from the kitchen of Linda Blume 

  

2 large bone-in chicken breasts 1½ teaspoon dry oregano 

1 cup milk    1 teaspoon dry basil 

1 tablespoon vinegar   ½ teaspoon dry thyme 

½ cup water    1-2 cups dry seasoned breadcrumbs 

Cut each chicken breast crosswise into thirds. 

Mix milk and vinegar.  Let sit for 5 minutes. 

Add water, oregano, basil, and thyme to milk mixture.  Stir well.  Put into a plastic bag. 

Add chicken pieces to the bag, mix, close the bag, and refrigerate 2-4 hours. 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees. 

Grease a glass baking dish.  Place breadcrumbs in a shallow bowl. 

Take each chicken piece out of the marinade, shake off excess, dredge in breadcrumbs,  

 and place in the baking dish. 

Bake, uncovered, 40 minutes or until done.  
   

LOCAL EVENTS 

                         January 16 to February 18        by Linda Blume 

NOTE:  There are too many Local Events this month to include all of them in the Libretto.  The entire list 

appears on the SV Website, and we will put a hard copy of the complete list in the Libretto Binder that is 

located in the Wall Street room of the Clubhouse.  Also, if you do not have a computer, Nancy at the 

Clubhouse can print a hard copy of the complete list of Local Events from the website for you. 

Dr. Martin Luther King Celebration 

Chesapeake College hosts the Dr. Martin Luther King Celebration on Monday, January 

16 beginning at 12:30 p.m.  There will be performances, group singing, solos, praise 

dancing, and mime at the Todd Performing Arts Center lobby and theatre.  The event is 

free.  (Maryland Tourism) 

 

The Real Extreme Couponing 

Come learn how to make your money go farther at the store.  Learn to find and 

get the most from coupons, secrets to finding websites for coupons and freebies, 

and fun facts from your favorite stores.  Exciting raffles also offered.  Bring a 3-

ring binder, subject dividers, and trading card sleeves to learn to make your 

coupon binder.  The cost is $5.  The course is offered by Caroline Recreation and 

Parks (Caroline Recreation and Parks): 

http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/newsevents/index.html
http://calendar.visitmaryland.org/Views/Events/Details.aspx?id=49763
http://www.carolinerecreation.org/pdfs/catalog.pdf
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 Thursday, January 19 at Ridgely Elementary School, 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

 Sunday, January 29 at Fretterd Community Center, 2 – 4 p.m. 

 Wednesday, February 8 at Federalsburg Elementary School, 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

 Tuesday, February 28 at Denton Elementary School, 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

Friday Nites in Caroline 

The Caroline County Council of the Arts sponsors varying programs on selected 

Friday nights at the Caroline County Public Library in Denton.  These events are 

free and begin at 7 p.m.  These performances are scheduled during the next month: 

 January 20: The Bay Country Chorus: Barbershop Classics; 

 January 27: To Be Announced 

 February 4: The Hedge Band: Irish, soulful, bluegrass; and 

 February 17: UMES Jazz Ensemble. 

     See Friday Nites Schedule for a complete schedule throughout the year. 

Maryland State Boys Choir in Concert 

The Changed Voice Choir, part of the Maryland State Boys Choir, will present a 

concert of a variety of music on Friday, January 20, 7:30 – 9 p.m., at Old Wye 

Church in Wye Mills.  Selections will include sacred masterworks, contemporary 

pieces, gospel, spirituals, and folk songs.  The concert is free. (QAC Tourism)  

6
th

 Annual Bosom Buddies Ball          

The Bosom Buddies Ball will be held on Saturday, January 21 at the Chesapeake Bay 

Beach Club in Stevensville beginning at 5:30 p.m.  The mission of Bosom Buddies 

Charities is to promote breast cancer awareness, encourage early detection, support 

treatment, and celebrate healing.  This evening is the major fundraiser and will be an 

elegant black-tie evening with a top-notch band, lots of dancing, a delicious meal, and an 

extraordinary auction.  The cost is $200 per person. 

Historic Annapolis Food Tour 

 The Historic Annapolis Food Tour brings you on a journey through the rich history of 

Annapolis’ past while introducing you to 21
st
 century culinary delights.  The Tour 

includes specialties from a tavern frequented by George Washington, Thomas 

Jefferson, and Benjamin Franklin; locally sourced dishes from a top restaurant; 

authentic 18
th

 century popovers; award winning she crab soup; premium specialty 

coffee; homemade sangria; oyster shooters; craft beers; and high tea including homemade caramel 

bread.  The next two tours are on Saturdays, January 21 and 28 and begin at Hard Bean 

Booksellers in Annapolis.  The cost is $55 and the tour lasts 3 ½ hours. 

Turkey Shoot 

There will be a turkey shoot every Sunday beginning on January 22 at the Kent Island 

Elks Lodge #2596 in Stevensville.  Sign up begins at noon; the shoot begins at 1 p.m.  

For information, call 410-739-7803.   (Shore Update)  

 

Tidewater Camera Club Photography Exhibit 

The Tidewater Camera Club of Easton will showcase approximately 50 prints of local, 

national, and international scenes in the lobby of the Todd Performing Arts Center at 

Chesapeake College, January 23 – February 27.  (Talbot Tourism)  

http://www.carolinearts.org/fridaynites.php
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.bosombuddiescharities.com/the-bosom-buddies-ball/
http://www.annapolisfoodtours.com/tours.cfm
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=14095&date=2012-01-22
http://www.tourtalbot.org/events.asp
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Much Ado About Beer: Tasking and History 

The Centre for the Arts presents ―Much Ado About Beer: Tasking and History‖ on 

Friday, January 27, 6-8 p.m.  The event is for ages 21+.  Develop your knowledge 

of Standard American Brew and Micro-Brews with Certified Master Brewer, Jack 

Ehmann.  Top off the evening with a sampling of some of the finest brews in the 

area and appetizers.  The cost is $25 per person.  Advance registration is required by January 20.  

(Shore Update) 

16
th

 Annual Maryland State Police Polar Bear Plunge 

The Polar Bear Plunge will take place on Saturday, January 28 at Sandy Point State 

Park with a full-day festival and registration at 8 a.m. and plunges at 1 p.m. and 3 p.m.  

Participants raise money for Special Olympics by taking a dip in the Chesapeake Bay. 

2
nd

 Annual Andy’s Burger Night 

Eat local, even in the winter!  Andy’s Burger Night will be held on Sunday, January 29, 

1 – 4 p.m., at Unity Landscape Headquarters in Church Hill.  Enjoy local beef, cheese, 

vegetables, fruit, beer, and wine.  Meet the farmers, too!  There will be live music.  

Tickets are $20 per person.  (Kent County Tourism) 

First Saturday Guided Walks 

An Adkins Arboretum docent naturalist will lead a guided walk on the first 

Saturday of every month, beginning on Saturday, February 4, 10 a.m.  Walks 

will traverse the various habitats found at Adkins: bottomland forest, upland 

paths, native meadows, and the Tuckahoe creek side path.  Guided walks are 

free for members, free with admission ($5 for adults) for non-members.  The 

walks begin at the Visitor’s Center and last approximately one hour.  (Guided Walks)  

Copper Creations 

 The Centre for the Arts presents ―Copper Creations‖ on Saturday, February 4, 9:30 

a.m. – 2 p.m.  Participants will learn how to use Copper metal Clay (PMC) to create 

unique pieces of jewelry with artist Janice Colvin.  Materials and tools are included in 

the class cost of $35 members, $42 non-members.  The event is for ages 16+.  Advance 

registration is required by January 27.  (Shore Update) 

American Girl Place at Tyson’s Mall 

QAC Parks and Recreation sponsors a bus trip to American Girl Place at Tyson’s 

Mall on Saturday, February 11.  The Tyson store is the newest addition of the ―My 

American Girl‖ doll shop.  The shop features all of the characters plus outfits, 

accessories, and furniture.  The fee is $50 and includes roundtrip transportation.  

The last day to register for the trip is January 20.  Register by going to Registration.  The program 

number is 403001.  (QAC Parks and Recreation)  

Valentine Dance Party 

 The Centre for the Arts will hold a Valentine Dance Party on Saturday, February 11, 

8 – 10:30 p.m.  Guests are asked to dress in red at this Valentine celebration.  There 

will be an early-bird rumba lesson from 7:15 – 8 p.m.  The cost is $10 members, $12 

non-members.  (Shore Update) 

 

http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=13816&date=2012-01-27
http://www.plungemd.com/
http://www.kentcounty.com/events/index2.php?month=January&date=2012
http://www.adkinsarboretum.org/programs_events/guided_walks.html
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=13815&date=2012-02-04
http://www.parksnrec.org/registration-faqs.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/trips-a-family-events-mainmenu-191/23-trips-a-family-events/1178-american-girl-placetysons-mall-all-ages.html
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=13798&date=2012-02-11
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Baltimore Symphony Orchestra Performance 

The Baltimore Symphony Orchestra will perform on Saturday, February 18, 8 p.m., at 

the Todd Performing Arts Center at Chesapeake College.  The program is Brahm’s 

―Tragic Overture‖, Mozart’s ―Piano Concerto No. 20, K. 466‖, Wagner’s ―Overture to 

Der Fliegende Hollander (Overture to the Flying Dutchman)‖, and Strauss’ ―Tod un 

Verklarun (Death and Transfiguration), Opus 24.‖  Tickets are $35, $10 for students.  (Chesapeake 

College Events)    

                  
Reminder:  Go to the SV Website to see all 34 Local Events, 8 Continuing Events, and 14     

  events outside the 4-county area. 

 

               Trivia Answers 

  1.  1907 

  2.  ―Time Gone By‖ 

  3.  In Ancient Babylon about 4000 years ago 

  4.  The Emancipation Proclamation 

 

          

     SPECIAL REMINDERS 
 Clubhouse phone number for Nancy or Dennis:  410-758-8500 

 Dennis Sesplankis’ email:  dsesplankis@legumnorman.com 

 Nancy Griffith’s email:  symphonyclub@verizon.net  

 Caruso Warranty Office: 301-461-0277, ext. 211 

 Trash Collection and Recycling: Bates Trucking,  301-733-2069 

 Bulk Pick-up and Yard Waste:  410-758-1180—Yard waste is picked up on 

                           Mondays without a phone call. (Occasionally, it may be picked up on Tuesdays.) 

http://www.chesapeake.edu/partners/tpac/pac_events.asp
http://www.chesapeake.edu/partners/tpac/pac_events.asp
http://www.symphonyvillage.net/
mailto:dsesplankis@legumnorman.com
mailto:symphonyclub@verizon.net
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